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I am pleased to present this, my first report, as Director for Young Workers. I was elected at the PSAC Atlantic Regional Triennial Convention in June 2014, in the Young Workers Caucus. 
Since June I’ve been actively delving into the young workers portfolio, both in the Atlantic Region, and on the National level. 
I have been participating in the monthly days of action in and around the St. John’s, Newfoundland area, and have been involved in the weekly “19 minute Health Break” walks in my own work place, highlighting the importance of healthy workplaces and our sick leave.
In December, along with the St. Johns Area Council, we entered a float into the Downtown St. Johns Christmas Parade on behalf of PSAC St. Johns. It was well received, and helped show how community oriented PSAC is. 
I have also been participating in many training and meeting opportunities including election preparation courses offered by the CLC, PSAC social media training, Atlantic Council Retreat and the first Atlantic Council meetings in November.
I sit on the PSAC National Young Workers Initiative Working Group, and have participated in face to face meetings with the other Regional Young Workers Representatives, in Ottawa, ON, in January and March of 2015. At these meetings we developed a communications, marketing and education strategy for PSAC to roll out nationally to engage and educate young workers. The results that the working group came up with, were presented to both the AEC and the NBOD, and the working group has been invited to present to several components next National Board meetings. 
We have successfully initiated the first PSAC Young Workers Committee in Atlantic Canada. On March 24th, 2015 we elected a full executive for the PSAC St. John’s Young Workers Committee.
I’m looking forward to continuing my work within the Region, Nationally and with the newly elected executive of the St. Johns Young Workers Committee. I’m committed to helping education and motivate the PSAC Young Workers in the Atlantic Region, and helping mobilize the youth to vote out the Conservative Government in October 2015. 
In Solidarity,
Stephanie Jones

